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A. INTRODUCTION

Rationale for the establishment of ECA-sponsored

multinational institutions

1. During the formative years of its establishment, ECA

encouraged the need for its member States to establish

multinational institutions as locomotives for accelerating their

individual and collective social and economic development. Under

the auspices of ECA, member States began to establish and own as

early as the 1960s and 70s, by means of statutes, multinational

institutions in major sectors of economic activity: in banking

and finance, science and technology, industry, trade, natural

resources, transport and communications, and economic planning

and management.

2. They also established a control mechanism in terms of a

Governing Council comprising representatives of member States,to

provide policy direction to the activities of the institutions,

and to ensure that the objectives for which they resolved to

achieve through them, were fulf i1led.

3. Among the factors influencing the establishment of these

institutions were that substantial cost effectiveness could be

achieved if countries in a given subregion, or the Africa region

as a whole, established and shared a single institution in a

particular sector, instead of independently developing their own

small institutions.

4. The use of the institutions' common facilities and services

would thus enable member States to derive benefits beyond the

scope of their individual financial contributions, and to engage

in forms of technical and economic cooperation among themselves

which will further promote the process of their economic

integration.

Areas of ECA-sponsored Institutions

5. ECA-sponsored institutions consist of both subregional and

regional institutions. The former emerged to support development

and integration efforts at the subregional level in such areas as

trade, maritime transport and mineral resources, in which the

establishment of a subregional rather than a regional

institution, was considered to be a more realistic approach.

6. As an illustration, one of the objectives for the creation

of economic communities such as ECOWAS, ECCAS and PTA, was to

promote increased trade among the countries within their

respective subregions. It was, therefore, necessary that

clearing house mechanisms to facilitate the achievement of this

objective, be promoted at the subregional level. Hence, each of

the West, Central, and Eastern and Southern African subregions

had its clearing and payments houses established.
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7. Regional institutions, on the other hand, were created to

support the development efforts of Africa as a whole, including
the promotion of a broad mass of African capabilities and

capacities in strategic fields such as science and technology,

engineering design and manufacturing, remote sensing, and

economic planning and management.

8. In this context, regional institutions such as the African

Regional Center for Technology, the African Regional Center for

Engineering Design and Manufacturing, the African Regional

Organization for Standardization, and the African Institute for

Higher Technical Training and Research, emerged with objectives
which jointly aim at facilitating Africa's technological
advancement, especially in the productive sectors, taking into

account indigenous resources and conditions.

9. Regional institutions also emerged in the field of

cartography and remote sensing to enhance the identification and

exploitation of the immense potentials of Africa's rich natural

resources.

10. Lack of development finance, sound socio-economic policies,

planning and management, are among the major constraints in

Africa's development process which the African Development Bank,

the African Institute of Economic Development and Planning, and

the African Center for Applied Research in Social Development,

seek to address.

11. Private as well as public enterprises and entrepreneurs,

both large and small, do play an important role in Africa's
economies. These enterprises, spread throughout the industrial,

agricultural, mining, energy and transport sectors, offer a wide

range of jobs and economic opportunities in African countries.

Provided with the "Know-how" and the means to improve their

performance, they can constitute a basis for a widespread

improvement in the economies of African countries.

12. In this perspective, the Eastern and Southern African

Management Institute was established to provide management and

entrepreneurial training, specialized consultancy services and

technical assistance in the business field, including general

management, personnel, administration, manufacturing, finance and

accounting.

13. ESAMI's training activities provide a common platform for

interactions among business, financial and service organizations

from different countries , thereby helping to promote

cooperative linkages among them, and economic relationships among

member States. Although, ESAMI is a subregional institution, its

orientation is such that it can be transformed as a regional

institute to serve the whole of Africa.



14. In the field of population, two regional institutes, namely

RIPS and IFORD, which respectively cover English and

French speaking countries, were created to train specialists in
population studies and related fields, and to provide advisory
services on demographic data collection, analysis and evaluation.
Their services are expected to enhance the formulation of
appropriate demographic policies, and to promote capabilities to
collect and analyze demographic data to support sound socio-
economic development strategies and initiatives.

15. ECA-sponsored subregional and regional institutions are

clustered in five main groupings, namely Financial and Banking
Services; Earth Resources Services; Industrial Development

Services ; Socio-Economic Development, Planning and Management

Services; and Trade and Transport services. The list of the

institutions composing the various groups is attached

in Annex I.

The objective of the study

16. It can be seen from the foregoing that ECA-sponsored

institutions were established to address Africa's development

problems in major sectors, and contribute to its economic growth
and integration,in the spirit of collective self-reliance and the

pooling and sharing of resources.

17. While these institutions have, in general, made important
contributions to the development of African countries, an array

of problems continues to constrain their performance and hinder

their stability and growth.

18. It would be recalled that aware of these problems, the ninth

meeting of the ECA Conference of Ministers established in 1983,
an Ad-hoc Committee composed of representatives from Algeria,
Benin, Botswana, Cameroon, Egypt, Guinea, Kenya, Nigeria, Zaire

and Zambia, to evaluate multinational institutions sponsored by

ECA as well as by the OAU, and to make proposals concerning their

continued usefulness and effectiveness, and on ways in which
their activities could better be rationalized, coordinated and
harmonized. The Committee completed its work by presenting a

report to the Tenth session of the Conference of Ministers.

However, its recommendations were not implemented.

19. The present study which was requested by the thirteenth

meeting of the ECA Conference of Ministers on the strength of

resolution 726(XXVII), examines afresh the constraints facing

ECA-sponsored institutions, and makes recommendations for

alleviating them, including measures to help streamline their

activities. Together with ECA's own programme re-orientation

within the framework of the same resolution, the streamlining of

the institutions should result in greater productivity and

efficiency in services rendered to member States.



20. In preparing this paper, a survey questionnaire, attached in

Annex II, was circulated to all ECA-sponsored institutions. The

questionnaire contained a number of questions designed, inter-

alia, to seek their views on the problems facing them and on

possible solutions.

21. A few institutions reacted to the survey, however their
responses largely revealed a common perception of their problems

which are due mainly to lack of adequate financial support. Most

of the responses did not, however, provide clear indications on

solutions to address the problems.

22. In addition to the responses to the survey questionnaire,

the paper re-examined the findings of the report of the previous
Ad-hoc Committee and internal records available in ECA. The paper

also took into account the recommendations that emanated from the

meeting of the Twelfth Conference of the Chief Executives of ECA-

sponsored institutions held in March 1992 in Yaounde, Cameroon,

which focused on questions related to the harmonization of their

activities and financial viability.

B.PROBLEMS FACING ECA-SPONSORED INSTITUTIONS

I. ISSUES REGARDING MEMBER STATES1 CONTRIBUTIONS

23. The common fundamental problem facing the majority of ECA-

sponsored institutions is lack of funds, which has seriously

undermined their continued survival and existence.

24. ECA-sponsored institutions largely depend on funds available

from the assessed contributions of their member States, which

constitute their recurrent budget in that their core staff and

essential services are financed from these contributions.

25. However, as the examples in Annex III of this paper

illustrate, many member States do not pay their contributions or

if they do, payments come in such irregular and piecemeal manner

that it adversely affects the institutions1 cash flow situation.

26. As a result, some institutions find it difficult to cover

recurrent expenses including salaries. One institution reported

that its Director General and a senior staff had not been paid

their emoluments for a long period of time because it had run out

of funds and not been able to recover a considerable amount of

arrears from its member States. Another institution reported

having had to adopt such hard measures as the reduction of staff

and salaries, the curtailment of programmes and activities, and

the sale of the Chief Executive's official vehicle, in order to

cope with the difficult financial situation.



27. In some cases, ECA, though not a funding agency, had had to

step in to provide temporary assistance to cover salaries of the

regular staff of certain institutions.

28. The second important source of support for ECA-sponsored

institutions is extra-budgetary assistance provided by funding

agencies which have traditionally consisted of UNDPand UNFPA.

This assistance comes in the form of grants for project
activities carried out by the institutions. For many institutions
such as IDEP, ARCT, ARCEDEM, ARSO,UNAFRI and AIHTTR, such project

assistance, in particular from UNDP, has constituted their main

source of income. Similarly, UNFPA's resources have been the

major source of assistance to cover expenses related to the

professional, general staff and the training programmes of

institutions such as RIPS and IFORD.

29. However, project assistance from these major extra-budgetary

sources is normally provided over the life of the project and

does not necessarily carry any expectation of extension once the

project comes to an end. As this has often accommodated the

institutions' core personnel and essential services, the

termination of a project creates a big problem for the

institution.

30. It should also be noted that in the context of their

institutional support mechanisms, these funding sources consider

their assistance to the institutions as seed support,

particularly to help build them during their formative phase.

They expect the institutions to sustain themselves after the

assistance has phased out.

31. Secondly, the current thinking on support to institutions by

the donors is one that discourages the financing of their core

personnel and essential services for an indefinite period.

32. Thirdly, evidence of "aid fatigue" appears to emerge as

these donors are confronted with tremendous pressures of support

from an overwhelming number of institutions in Africa, and the

institutions seem to be perpetually dependent on them for their

sustenance.

33. Consequently, the institutions find themselves in a

quandary. On one hand, contributions by member States to their

regular budget are not forthcoming, forcing them to incur

deficits and assume very difficult financial burdens . On the

other hand, the prospect of continued support from their major

donors is becoming increasingly dim.

34. Nonetheless, member States upon whose request and for whose

benefit the centers were established, bear the prime onus to

provide the support required of them, in order to enable the

institutions continue to provide them services. The mobilization



of external resources can then be strengthened by the fact that

donors perceive the institutions as enjoying the full material

and financial support of their constituents.

35. Given this reality, the question that arises is why, in

general, countries are not able to honour their financial
obligations to their member institutions. In some cases, however,

a number of them including host countries, do regularly fulfil

their commitments and provide other material support including
the secondment of national experts, to assist in implementing

programmes. Nevertheless, the problem of many countries not

paying their contributions still remains overwhelming.

36. In seeking explanations for this state of affairs, one may

examine a number of factors including the generally precarious

economic and financial situation facing most African countries.
These factors, combined with the poor state of the economies,

have had a toll on member States's ability, and indeed,

willingness to fulfil their statutory obligations to the

institutions they belong to.

(a) Multiple membership :

37. During the early 1960s, the first institutions, namely ADB

and IDEP, were established in a prevailing climate of general

economic boom. There was also a fervent enthusiasm by African

countries to establish their multinational institutions in which

they placed considerable hopes.

38: This positive phenomenon continued during the 1970s when

more institutions including RECTAS, CRTO,RSCSSMRS, ESAMRDC, ARCT

ACARTSOD, RIPS, IFORD AATPO, PMAESA, and PMAWCA, were

established.

39. The two decades, therefore, witnessed an era of spectacular

support by member countries, and there was little anticipation

that the institutions would shortly enter a critical period,

which was soon to come about during the 1980s.

40. During the 1980s(often referred to as the "lost decade")

African economies began to slump into an unprecedented crisis the

reasons for which are well documented. At this juncture, the

establishment of additional institutions should have, perhaps,

proceeded with great caution, only after a thorough research and

study to determine the feasibility of incorporating them into

existing ones. Thus, even though profitability was not to be the

prime consideration, the ultimate motive should be financial

viability in terms of the ability of the institution to achieve

financial self-sufficiency.



41. Today, not counting the many other multinational

institutions in Africa, an analysis of the membership of ECA-

sponsored institutions shows that on the average, each African
country is a member of over twelve institutions. Concealed in the

average is a significant number of countries belonging to 15 or

more ECA-sponsored institutions, and others exceeding twenty. To

each of these, they are required to provide regular financial

resources in terms of membership contributions. Faced with
mounting obligations to a multiplicity of centers and their

economic and financial crisis, some countries have found it
extremely difficult to pay their subventions to all of them.

Therefore, they tend to adopt a selective approach by

contributing to those from which they perceive some kinds of

tangible benefits, or for which they have a special

responsibility or affiliation by virtue of being host countries.

42. Stemming from overburdened membership to a multiplicity of
institutions is the fact that many regional institutions supposed

to have an Africa-wide membership, have, at best, only embraced

50% of African countries as members, in spite of many years of

existence.

(b) Foreign exchange difficulties

43. Closely related to the foregoing is the fact that payment of

member States1 contributions is generally required to be made in

scarce foreign exchange. This has often constrained the ability

of some to pay their subscriptions. To help deal with this
situation, some institutions like ARCEDEM, ARCT and ARIPO, have

approached UNDP to negotiate a formula whereby they can swap

contributions in local currency for their foreign currency

equivalents. As UNDP operates national field offices in Africa,

it could then employ the contributions made in local currency to

cover local expenses.

44. However, this arrangement has been successful only as a

temporary measure considered on a case-by-case basis. UNDP has

not been quite forthcoming to consider it as a long-term

administrative arrangement nor to apply it to all institutions.

(c) Lack of benefits accruing to some member States

45. If a situation arises in which a country receives no

benefits from the institution of which it is a member, the

usefulness of that institution is likely to be viewed by that

country in terms of whether the sacrifice of its regular

financial contribution is justified or worth making.
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46. Although, a causal relationship between non-payment of

contributions and non-delivery of benefits could not be clearly

established, it is plausible that the latter could highly
influence some member States' reluctance to honour their

obligations.

47. It may fairly be mentioned from observations that a number

of institutions appear not to have a strategy whereby they would

attempt to define and strive to provide those minimum benefits or

services which each member State should, at least, receive on a
regular basis. This would help to provide an incentive for

honouring payments when the institutions embark on efforts or

negotiations to collect outstanding contributions.

48. In a broader sense, one institution even admitted in
response to the survey questionnaire that " because of lack of

adaptability to changing needs in member States, support from

this source has dwindled".

49. A number of institutions may argue that under a very

precarious financial position, this might be difficult to

achieve. Also, one ready explanation often provided is that"
member States did not request for services". While these might
constitute plausible reasons, reaching out to each member State

to assist in solving problems as best as possible, should be the

vanguard of every institution. In this way, the potential to

encourage greater fulfilment of obligations cannot be

overemphasized.

(d)Poor relations between institutions and their member

States.

50. In general, the operations and management of ECA-sponsored

Institutions are conducted within the framework of their statutes

and constitution, under the guidance of their Governing Councils.

Many institutions also issue periodic bulletins through which

they report on their activities to member States,

51. However, it is observed that regular dialogue between

management and members of the Council as well as with

participating Governments on issues of mutual interest, including

the assessment of needs, is an event of rare occurence. When such

constant contacts have not been fostered before, embarking on

missions to mobilize funds from member States, as most

institutions often do, becomes an exercise with a limited

possibility of success.

52. Accountability to member States is also not strictly

enforced as the Governing Councils, conscious of the

institutions' dire financial situation, have been less demanding.



II. OTHER ISSUES AND CONSTRAINTS

(a) Staffing and Personnel problems

53. Of crucial importance to the work of the institutions is

having competent and experienced staff. However, many ECA-

sponsored institutions have found it difficult to attract

qualified high-level staff with specialized experience in their

fields of activity because they are not able to offer adequate

job security and stability due to their financial weakness. The

staffing situation, therefore, becomes critical adversely

affecting programme implementation.

54. A third problem may be discerned from weaknesses in
managerial leadership. The importance of a solid executive

leadership to face up to difficult challenges, reach out to the

membership communities, mobilize external support, shape ideas

and innovations to achieve results, financial viability and

sufficiency, and adapt to changing needs, cannot be over

emphasized.

55. Many of the institutions have had the benefit of a forceful

and resourceful leadership, that has contributed a great deal to

their relative success and survival. A few have had some problems

with executive direction which has not been quite helpful to meet

expectations, survival and growth of the institutions.

56. As one institution described in response to the survey

questionnaire on problems facing it:" management has not

previously pulled together and this situation having

unfortunately been allowed to persist for a long time, had the

effect of stymieing the operations and forward-looking approach

at the Institute".

(b) Problems with objectives

57. ECA-sponsored institutions also face a problem of having

multiple, perhaps, over-optimistic objectives, which they are not

able to cope with in the light of their resource capacities and

capabilities.

58. Many institutions have also not been in a position to give

enough attention to profitability issues as their primary

objectives are basically not of a commercial nature, and their

services are offered free of charge to member States.

59. The objectives of institutions operating in similar fields

also overlap in a number of cases, and one may find it difficult

to identify clear lines of demarcation separating them. This

encourages duplication of activities especially in the absence

of any institutionalized framework to allow for coordination and

harmonization of programmes.
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60. Examples of institutions in similar fields where one finds

overlapping and closely inter-related objectives include the

following: RECTAS, CRTO, RCSSMRS, and AOCRS in the field of
remote sensing and cartography; ARCEDEM ,ARCT, ARCSE, AIHTTR,

ARSO, AIPO, ARIPO, in the technological and industrial

development field; and IDEP and ACARTSOD in the field of socio-

economic development and planning.

(c) Difficulties in coordination of programmes and

activities

61. The problem of coordination among ECA-sponsored institutions

can be observed from the following perspectives:

(i) Different legislative mandates:

62. Though closely inter-related in some cases as illustrated

above, the institutions have different mutually-exclusive

governing bodies which normally operate with very limited

interaction among themselves, as a means of promoting the

coordination of policies in their similar field.

(ii) Ad-hoc arrangements on harmonization of

activities.

63. Among the institutions themselves, attempts to promote

harmonization of activities have largely consisted of ad-hoc

arrangements. Secondly, without the power to make and enforce

joint programming decisions, the Conference of Chief Executives

and its five specialized groupings within which the institutions

are clustered, provide a non-binding framework or a consultative

process for promoting cooperation in areas of common interest.

64. Consequently, areas of collaboration are often limited to

participation in each other's planned activities such as in

training seminars and workshops already embodied in individual

programmes, rather than in the joint design, formulation and

implementation of programmes, from the planning phase through to

final evaluation, with clearly defined responsibilities among the

cooperating institutions.

65. While not much has been accomplished in terms of

harmonization of activities among ECA-sponsored institutions

themselves, collaboration between them and other inter

governmental organizations and economic groupings such as ECOWAS,

PTA, UDEAC, ECCAS etc is virtually a non-starter.

66. It is, however, observed that the precarious financial

position in which many institutions find themselves has

constituted a major bottleneck against the desire to promote

greater inter-institutional collaboration.
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(iii) Lack of interest in the annual Conference of

Chief Executives of ECA-sponsored institutions as

an instrument for promoting coordination and

harmonization of activities:

67. The annual Conference of Chief Executives of ECA-sponsored

institutions provides a useful forum for discussing common

problems and possible solutions including harmonization efforts.

It is the occasion when the specialized groupings meet to review

and appraise their respective cooperative activities and make

recommendations on improvements.

68. However, because of financial problems or a plausible lack

of interest, during the last three years, the conference has been

poorly attended. The majority of the institutions have not been

represented making it difficult to address problems of

coordination and harmonization among all the relevant

institutions, especially as the issue of intensifying

coordination had assumed greater importance during this period.

(d) Relationship with the Economic Commission for Africa

69. In general, the relationship between ECA and its sponsored

institutions is perceived by the later as being cordial. In this

relationship, ECA has played a dual role of Chairman of various
Governing Councils and as executing agency mainly for projects

financed by UNDP and UNFPA for the benefit of these institutions:

ARCEDEM, ARSO, AIHTTR, IDEP, ESAMRDC,RIPS,IFORD and UNAFRI. On

the other hand, ESAMI had, for instance, successfully negotiated

with UNDP to assume direct responsibility to implement its Fourth

Cycle project, while many other institutions directly implement

their projects financed by external donors.

70. In the area of project implementation, some institutions

feel that since the projects are located at their centers, ECA

should grant them a sufficient level of flexibility and autonomy

for the recruitment of project personnel, purchase of equipment

and to perform other incidental functions,in order to facilitate

the implementation of the projects.

71. A number of the institutions also feel that ECA should

involve them more closely in the formulation of its regular

programmes so as to promote effective linkages with their own

activities. They also expect ECA to increase its technical

support, through the secondment of experts, to assist in

implementing their programmes, as well as intensify its

assistance in the mobilization of donor support.
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C. PROPOSALS TO HELP OVERCOME PROBLEMS AND CONSTRAINTS FACING

ECA-SPONSORED INSTITUTIONS.

I. RATIONALIZATION AND HARMONIZATION OF ACTIVITIES

72. The existence of many multinational institutions addressing

similar problems in the same fields, funded by the same national

Governments, and competing for external resources from both

bilateral and multilateral donors, is a situation that does not

promote an optimum utilization of scarce resources.

73. Limited resources have had to be spread thinly among several

institutions, and as institutions are unable to cope with

programme implementation, the end result has been a weakening of

productivity, fragmented services, unaccomplished objectives, and

a diminished impact on member States. For this reason, there is a

need to rationalize the institutions in a way that will promote

efficient use of resources and a coordinated development effort.

It is in this context that the following measures are recommended

for policy decisions.

Proposals for reforms in the legislative frameworks:

(i) Establishment of common policy organs and mergers:

74. Institutions with similar and mutually complimentary

objectives should establish common policy organs, or they should

be merged, in order to promote coordinated work programmes,

minimize duplication of activities, and enhance cost

effectiveness and efficiency. Thus, they would have one Governing

Council to determine their policy and programme orientations and

provide overall guidance. Under the common legislative

framework, the concerned institutions would be administered under

the same technical, financial and administrative systems to be

established as follows:

A Programme Advisory and Management Board

75. This will replace the present Executive Boards, to serve as

the technical arm of the Governing Council and perform the

following functions:

1. examine the institution's work programmes and budgets

to ensure that they are harmonized, taking into account

the capacities of each institution to implement the

programme it has proposed.

2. determine a minimum of services which the

institutions should, at least, provide to each of

member State.
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3. advise on joint programmes and activities with other

institutions where areas of common interest exist.

4. assist the Governing Council in allocating resources

based on the requirements a^ expressed in the approved

programme budgets.

5. examine and advise on the institutions1 capital

development needs.

76. The Board will be composed of technical experts including

people from the private sector, drawn from the participating
countries, with a combination of experience including programme

planning and budgeting. The Chief Executive(s), now to be called
Executive Directors, will participate in the meetings of the

Board to review programmes.

77. Where the clustered institutions maintain their separate

identities, their relative performance over a period of time,

would reveal weaknesses that might require a determination by the

Governing Council to: (a) terminate an institution which is

increasingly proving to be non-viable, or (b) merge its

activities with another institution, or (c) recommend alternative

uses for it, in order to promote greater efficiency and cost-

effectiveness .

A Resource Mobilization Committee

78. This will be responsible for all matters pertaining to

member States' contributions including the monitoring of

payments. The Committee will also assist in the mobilization of

resources from other external donors. It will be composed of the

following: Executive Directors of the institutions or their top

financial or administrative personnel, two representatives of the

Advisory Board and relevant experts from ECA.

An Evaluation Committee

79. This will ensure the conduct of periodic evaluation of

programme performance, which will include an analysis of results

achieved, efficiency in the use of resources, and an assessment

of management performance and related personnel issues. Its

members will be appointed by the Governing Council as the need

arises.

(ii) Establishment of a system of Central Funding

80. Within the framework of the common policy structure, it

would be useful to adopt a centralized system of assessment and

payment of member States1 contributions, which would be

administered based on the approved programmes.
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Advantages to be derived from the above arrangements:

81. (i) Member States will contribute to few common funds which
will be allocated to the various institutions on the basis

of their justified needs and programmes. This will help

minimize the problems associated with multiple membership.

(ii) Institutions will be compelled to take their programme

planning and budgeting exercise very seriously in order to

justify allocation of resources to them. They will also be

enabled to devote more time to programme activities with the

result that their individual as well as overall impact and

viability, will be greatly enhanced.

(iii) There will be renewed optimism by member States for

their institutions which will encourage them to restore

their full support to them. Similarly, non-member countries

will be encouraged to join.

(iv) The programming and operational links among once

separate, but closely inter-linked institutions will be

further strengthened in a coherent and mutually reinforcing

manner, and thereby ensure the delivery of more efficient

and better services.

(v) The sharing of common operational and administrative

facilities and costs will help to reduce overhead expenses.

Thus, the utilization of scarce and limited resources would

be optimized.

(vi) ECA will be able to play its coordinating and support

role more effectively as it would deal with fewer focal

points than previously.

82. In terms of demerits, the above arrangements may raise some

statutory or constitutional problems, if some member States

feel reluctant to subsume under a common policy organ or a

merger, their particular institutions along with others of which

they are not, or they do not wish to become members.

83. In the case of mergers, accompanying changes including

restructuring of personnel, may likely affect the security of

certain jobs or positions, which could result in unpleasant

hardships for those affected. It is, therefore, recommended that

such adjustments take due cognizance of this factor in order to

minimize job losses or career prospects.

84. The present subregional framework of certain institutions,

especially for the reasons explained in the genesis of this

paper, appears a necessary approach for the institutions1

survival and success. If this setting is widened, there is the
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danger that this will scatter the interests of the member States

and result in diminished support.

85. Negative factors are, however, likely to be minimized where

all the institutions to be merged under a common policy organ are

regional ones in that their common membership is supposed to

cover the entire Africa region.

86. In the light of the above considerations, the following

specific proposals are recommended with respect to each of the

specialized group of the institutions:

EARTH RESOURCES SERVICES GROUP.

87. The African Regional Center for Services in Surveying.

Mapping and Remote Sensing(RCSMMRS). should retain its separate

policy organ. This center, despite the word" regional" in its
name, is basically a subregional center, catering for Eastern and

Southern Africa. Indications point to the higher potential for it

to be more successful in its present subregional and separate

setting.

88. The Regional Remote Sensing Center( CRTO), should be merged

with The African Regional Center for Aerial Surveys(RECTAS).

Basically, these are also subregional centers covering the same

catchment area, with a number of common membership countries.

Both have very similar objectives centered on training activities

primarily in the field of remote sensing, although RECTAS has

resorted to other areas such as photogrammetry and geophysics. In

their present separate situations, the extent of donor support

may be scattered between them or even delayed due to

uncertainties on which center to support. As a consequence of the

harmonization and unification of their activities, the available

manpower, financial and physical resources are expected to be

optimized. Arrangements should be worked out to retain the

infrastructure in Ouagadougou as a training branch office.

89. The African Organization for Cartography and Remote

Sensing(AOCRS) was established in 1988 as a merger of the

former African Association of Cartography and the African Remote

Sensing Council, to coordinate the activities of the cartographic

and remote sensing centers, a function it has not been able to

accomplish so far. In spite of the merger, AOCRS still

constitutes one more intergovernmental institution to which

member States have to contribute financially, but from which they

see no services, not being a training or service center. In fact,

AOCRS has yet to justify its real need, but it seems that its

termination would be an appropriate and a rational measure, or at

best, it can be absorbed by the reconstituted CRTO and RECTAS to

assist in areas of research and consultancy services.
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90. The African Center for Meteorological Applications for

Development(ACMAD), has a regional setting, and as it name

depicts, has quite different orientation from the mapping,

surveying and remote sensing centers. It focuses on research and

the provision of meteorological data, information and processed

products to national centers and other regional institutions.

Voluntary contributions from its member States and support from

donors, in particular France has, in recent times, strengthened

the capacity of the Center to undertake more operational

activities and provide more user assistance services. The Center

should remain separate at it is now with its own Governing

Council, but it should foster cooperation with the other

institutions within its specialized group because of their common

interests in areas such as the control of drought and

desertification and the conservation of the environment.

91. The Eastern and Southern African Mineral Resources

Development Center(ESAMRDC and The Central African Mineral

Resources Development Center(CAMRDC): In view of the geographic

geological and environmental peculiarities of the mineral

resources sector, the two mineral resources development

institutions within the Earth Resources Services Group, should be

maintained at the subregional levels with their respective

Governing Councils. However, each Center should be closely

associated with the respective economic community group in the

subregion. In this regard, CAMRDC has already been adopted by

ECCAS as an ECCAS specialized agency for mineral resources, while

in West Africa, ECOWAS is assuming responsibility for the

establishment of the West African Center. In Eastern and Southern

Africa, steps should be taken for an affiliation of ESAMRDC with

PTA and SADC.

92. Coordination and harmonization of the activities of the

mineral resources centers should be fostered through the ECA

Ministerial Conference which advises on overall policy and

strategies for the development and utilization of mineral

resources in Africa, as well as through reciprocal participation

as observers in the meetings of their Governing Council.

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT RESOURCES GROUP.

93. There are six inter-governmental ECA-sponsored institutions

dealing with various aspects of science, technology and

industrial development in the Africa region. These are (a)

African Regional Center for Technology (ARCT); (b) African

Regional Center for Engineering Design and

Manufacturing(ARCEDEM); (c) African Regional Standards

Organization(ARSO) ;(d) African Institute for Higher Technical

Training and Research (AIHTTR); (e) African Regional Industrial

Property Organization(ARIPO); and (f) African Intellectual

Property Organization(AIPO).
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94. In view of the very close operational linkages and

complementarity among these six institutions and considering

present difficulties experienced by member States to provide
support on a sustained basis, there is need to rationalize their

governance and management and harmonize their operations, in

order to make optimal use of the scarce resources available.

95. ARCT, ARCEDEM and ARSO are reasonably successful in
fulfilling their roles, and have been quite active during the

last decade, while AIHTTR, has met with limited success in the

early stages, and has gradually come to exist with minimal

contribution in the last few years. The research, technical and
technological capacity-building objectives of AIHTTR can be

reasonably absorbed by the three other institutions, in
particular ARCT which is responsible for promoting the

development and application of science and technology, and like

both ARCEDEM and ARSO, has to interact with research

organizations, universities, NGOS, Government policy makers, the

private sector, consumer organizations and others, in order to

ensure a favourable impact of its activities.

96. ARIPO and AIPO deal with industrial and intellectual

property patenting and legislation and have a lot in common with

ARCT, ARCEDEM and ARSO in so far as they also assist member

States in the acquisition and the development of technology

relating to industrial property. With the merger, ARCT and

ARCEDEM, would be able to make greater use of the patent

documentation facilities of ARIPO and AIPO. In a nutshell, ARIPO

and AIPO, together with the other three institutions, all aim at

promoting a transformation of Africafs present low level of

technological development, taking into account local resources

and ingenuity, and thereby enhance the process of the continent's

socio-economic development.

97. In the spirit of rationalization, it is proposed that ARCT,

ARCEDEM, ARSO, AIHTTR, ARIPO and AIPO , should be merged as one

institution to be called " Regional Organization for

Technological Transformation in Africa(ROTTA)". under a single

governance and management, constituted by a Governing Council

with the three arms proposed earlier.

98. In the short or medium term, the various institutions can

remain in their present locations as departments of the single

organization to be headed by an Executive Director. However, a

headquarters should be designated from among the present

locations in the light of the following considerations: strong

industrial base; developed infrastructures including land and

premises; potential for expansion; and degree of potential host

country's commitment and willingness to provide additional

support. For technical considerations, it would be important in

the forseeable future", for all the institutions to be centralized

in one place.



18

99. As for the African Regional Center for Solar Energy(AROSE).

all indications point to the very high unlikelihood of it ever

becoming viable and sustainable in its present location. In fact,

at present, the Center is virtually closed with the suspension of

all operations.

100. Solar energy programmes are, in fact, programmes about

application and development of technologies which is the raison

d'etre of ARCT. ARCT has energy among the priority areas of its

objectives, thus, it deals with renewable sources of energy of

which solar energy is one aspect. A rational solution to resolve

the inertia into which ARCSE has currently fallen would be to

merge it with ARCT. In this regard, ARCSE can survive only as

part of the fusion of the six institutions of the industrial

Services Group.

101. A possible structure of the new organization incorporating

the merger of the six separate institutions and ARCSE is shown in

the diagram below:

Governing Council

Programme Advisory

and Management Board

Resource Mobil

Committee

Evaluation

Committee

Executive Director

Information

Documentation

Private & Public

Sector Support

Unit

ARCT/ARCSE

Dakar

ARCEDEM

Ibadan

Personnel,Finance

Administration

ARSO

Nairobi

ARIPO

Harare

AIPO

Yaounde
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SOCIO-ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT PLANKING AND MANAGEMENT GROUP

102. The African Institute for Economic Development and

Planning(IDEP) and the African Center for Applied Research and

Training in Social development(ACARTSOD), are, in deed, sister

institutions having very similar objectives in terms of assisting

African countries, through research, training and consultancy

services, to better plan and manage their economic and social

development. A closer harmonization of their programmes would

help fortify the mutual relationship of the economic and social

aspects of development. Thus, their activities would produce a

more favourable impact on the development of member States.

103. To this end, it is proposed that the two institutions should

be merged and called the " Regional Institute for Sustainable

Socio-Economic Development in Africa(RISSEDA)". It should be

located in one place, choosing between their present sites in the
light of comparative strengths in terms of the following: host

country's record of commitment; extent of infra-structural

facilities available; potential for expansion; and the relative

costs of moving facilities from one location to the other.

104. Alternatively, the two institutions could keep their present

locations for a trial period, while steps are pursued to bring

them together.

105. With respect to the Regional Institute for Population

Studies(RIPS) and the Regional Center for Demographic Research

and Training(IFORD). which are institutions with the same

objectives, but covering French and English speaking countries

respectively, measures are already underway to fully integrate

them as regional units within the academic structure and

organization of the University of Ghana and the University of

Yaounde respectively. If this materializes, the faculty, staff

and facilities of these universities are expected to provide a

valuable resource to assist their programmes and thereby enhance

their support base. Immediate and on-going productive linkages
with the parent universities would also be fostered which will

enhance their overall impact. Given these positive developments,

it is recommended that the two institutes remain separate with

their policy organs.

106. Through UNFPA's assistance, IDEP has added a programme on

population and development to its existing academic profile.

In the implementation of this programme, the new institution

fusing IDEP and ACARTSOD, should seek to involve RIPS and IFORD

in a joint effort, so as to minimize duplication, and promote

effective linkages with their own activities in that area.
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107. The Eastern and Southern Africa Management Institute:

One of the major human resources development challenges facing
the Africa region as a whole today, is the building of capacities

and competence to manage African enterprises and to create a

corporate dynamism capable of identifying, coping with, directing

and managing change and technological innovations.

Though a subregional institution, the objectives of ESAMI have a

universal significance to the Africa region as a whole, in terms

of helping to develop management and administrative capacities

and competence among a wide spectrum of disciplines and

professions including entrepreneurs, industrialists, engineers,

researchers, politicians, social scientists, lawyers, doctors,

agriculturalists, and environmentalists.

108. In view of the regional scope of its objectives, it is

proposed to transform ESAMI from a subregional to a regional

institution with membership open to all African countries.

FINANCIAL AND BANKING SERVICES GROUP

109. Within the Financial and Banking Services Group, the West •

African Clearing House(WACH), the Central African Clearing House ■

(CACH)and the PTA Clearing House(PTA-CH) , should maintain their

different policy organs as subregional institutions, having

regard to the special circumstances underscoring their

establishment, as explained in the introduction of this paper.

110. However, in order to address the issue of harmonization

aimed at obtaining uniform payments and clearing procedures, it

will be necessary to establish a coordinating body whose main

task will be to coordinate the rules and procedures of the three

clearing and payments mechanisms and assist them in ensuring that

there is a high degree of coordination among national regulations

governing trade and payments, monetary policies, banking and

exchange control practices.

111. The coordinating body will consist of a Committee of Experts

comprising Executives/experts drawn from each of the three

Clearing Houses as well as from ,the Association of African

Central Banks, ECA, UNCTAD, ADB, ECOWAS, ECCAS/UDEAC and the PTA.

112. A preliminary task of this body will be to identify the

similarities and disparities in the structure and functioning of

the different clearing and payments mechanisms. In the initial

stages, the Secretariat functions should be worked out in the

light of the following possibilities: rotation among the Clearing

Houses, or assumed by ECA or UNCTAD, while steps for a permanent

secretariat are pursued.
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113. Following the decision of the Council of Ministers of

ECOWAS, steps are being taken to establish modalities and

protocols to transform WACH into a specialized monetary agency of

ECOWAS, with a new name entitled the " West African Monetary

Agency", Similar measures should be taken to reconstitute the

PTA-CH and CACH as specialized agencies of PTA and ECCAS

respectively. The objectives of the transformed Clearing Houses

will embrace the promotion of cooperation in all monetary,

banking and financial matters in their respective subregions,

including payments and financial agreements among member states

and fiscal/tax policies, legislation and administration.

114. The African Center for Monetary Studies(ACMS) : This Center

is an off-shoot of the Association of African Central Banks. If

the subregional clearing and payments Houses are transformed as

specialized agencies to deal, inter-alia, with all monetary

issues pertaining to their respective Communities, there should

be no need to maintain this regional Center which would be

performing duplicating functions.

115. Alternatively, ACMS could be used to serve as the

Coordinating mechanism suggested above for the three payments and

clearing Houses. In this connection, it will be used as a

secretariat with a skeleton staff, to facilitate the work of the

Body. The financing of this secretariat function would be a

matter to be considered by the three economic communities viz

ECOWAS, ECCAS and PTA. One possibility might be to fund it

through the membership contributions to the transformed clearing

and payments Houses.

116. A third option will consist of incorporating ACMS as one of

the programmes of the new RISSEDA fusing IDEP and ACARTSOD, to

deal with the monetary and financial aspects of socio-economic

development.

117. The Association of African Central Banks,(AACB) is an

amalgam of the Central Banks of the participating countries. It

should continue to function as an advisory body to the national

central Banks, but more importantly, it could serve as a useful

instrument for promoting the establishment of common monetary

systems as a step towards the creation of the African Monetary

Fund.

118. The Association of African Tax Administration(AATA): Like

ACMS, the functions of this institution can be incorporated into

those of the transformed clearing and payments Houses as

specialized monetary agencies of the respective economic

communities.
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119. The African Development BankfADB) has over the years, built

a strong reputation as a highly successful development finance

institution, attracting membership beyond the African continent.

While this Bank has accomplished a great deal in terms of

assistance to national development efforts, support to regional

development initiatives through subregional and regional

institutions has, however, not been as impressive. However, the

Bank has been nursing the idea of developing and supporting "

Centers of Excellence" to spearhead development in certain

strategic sectors.

120. While this is a worthy initiative, it is hoped that this

would not mean the creation of new subregional or regional

institutions, but rather the promotion and reinforcement of

existing ones into real "Centers of Excellence".

TRADE AND TRANSPORT SERVICES GROUP

The Port Management Associations(PMAESA, PMAWCA AND PMANA)

121. The three port associations of the Trade and Transport

Services Group, should maintain their subregional identities

along with their separate policy organs so as to better address

the peculiar port issues related to their respective common

maritime borders and hinterlands.

122. Overall policy directives and guidance to promote

cooperation among them in areas of common interest can be derived

from the ECA Ministerial Conference on Transport and

Communications.

The Trans-African Highway Bureaux(TEAHA and TAHA)

123. The long-standing and stalled proposal to establish a Trans-

African Highway Bureau in ECA to serve as a common secretariat

for all the Highway Bureaux established within the framework of

UNTACDA, should be revamped and given the support it deserves.

12 4. A project financing request addressed to UNDP for this

purpose had not yielded any result.

12 5. A reasonable progress in initiating the Bureau in ECA can be

made through transfer of the secretariat resources of the various

Highway Bureaux to the single Bureau. Thus initiated, UNDP and

other external donors might be encouraged to contribute to the

implementation of substantive programmes.
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126. The Association of African Trade Promotion

Organization(AATPO and The Federation of African Chambers of

mmmame(FACC) both have objectives designed to foster the

regular flow of trade information and contacts among African

countries with a view to promoting intra-African trade. They also

aim at promoting business and trade ties between Africa and the

rest of the world. In the spirit of rationalization, AATPO, which

had been in existence since 1977 and quite active in the area of

trade publications and dissemination of information, could have

offered a reasonable possibility for assuming the functions

envisaged for FACC when the idea of its establishment was mooted

in 1982 by the Presidents and Secretaries-General of the African

Chambers of Commerce.

127. At present, the African Development Bank is also in the

process of establishing an Export and Import Bank(EXIM Bank) to

promote intra-African as well as international trade, by boosting

trade financing and investment support. To this end, there is a

very high likelihood of duplication of activities among the EXIM

Bank, AATPO and FACC.

128. In view of this development, it would be useful to initiate

a joint symposium involving ADB, AATPO and FACC to deliberate on

how the EXIM Bank, AATPO and FACC can work together to

rationalize their activities and maximize their collective impact

in the field of trade promotion and investments. In particular,

there would be a need to streamline the functions of AATPO and

FACC such that they do not duplicate each other, while

reinforcing the initiative of this EXIM Bank. For example, all

the trade operations of FACC could be assigned to AATPO, while

the Federation remains purely as a consultative forum of all the

national Chambers of Commerce, to exhange experiences

and coordinate their activities.

129. The EXIM Bank, in collaboration with AATPO, could then

devise appriopriate measures to assist in strengthening the

national Chambers of Commerce as instruments for facilitating the

Bank's interventions at the national levels, while making great

use of AATPOfs trade information and publication capabilities.
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II. IMPROVING THE FINANCIAL BASE OF INSTITUTIONS

130 Enhancement of payment of member states1 contributions:

Most of the problems associated with member States1 contributions

should be resolved through the foregoing rationalization

measures. The following approaches are suggested to ease the

burden of and/or to enhance payments of contributions.

(i) High-level negotiations with UNDP to enlist its

support for an institution-wide application of the

administrative arrangement involving payment of member

States' contributions in local currency for use by its

national offices, and the reimbursement of the equivalent in

foreign currency to the institutions.

(ii) allowance for payment of contributions in kind in
terms of the secondment of qualified national experts and

the provision of equipment and other material requirements

of the institutions.

(iii) provision of contributions in national budget planning

where this is not the case.

131. Establishment of a Special Fund: within the framework of the

United Nations Trust Fund for African Development, this Fund

should be set up to which countries can make specific pledges to

support programmes and projects of ECA-sponsored institutions.

132. Establishment of an Endowment Fund by the ECA Conference of

Ministers: Voluntary contributions can be made by member States,

donor institutions and individuals to this Fund in order to

support capital development and expansion programmes of ECA-

sponsored institutions.

133. Commercialization of some selected activities of ECA-

sponsored institutions: This will allow them to derive income

from the provision of consultancy and advisory services,

training programmes through tuition fees, and publications.

134. Promotion of greater public awareness by ECA-sponsored

institutions: Through publications and other media circulation,

the institutions should seek to publicize their activities and

capabilities and adopt more aggresive marketing strategies.

135. Establishment of consortia: Within their specialized

groupings, institutions should establish consortia among

themselves in order to seek and compete for opportunities that

might present themselves for lucrative multi-disciplinary

consultancy assignments relevant to their areas of activity.
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136. Utilization of ECA-sponsored institutions by ECA, UNDP,

other UN organizations and ADB : Greater use should be made of

their services for the implementation of components of

subregional and regional projects executed or financed by these

organizations, if the services required fall within the

expertise and competence of the institutions.

137. Similarly, African countries should endeavour to give
priority to their member institutions in the award of contracts

falling within their competence before recourse to expatriate

consultants or institutions.

138. The possibility of the African Development Bank establishing
a special facility to support the activities of the ECA-sponsored

institutions should be given due attention. In this regard, the

Bank's idea to promote "Centers of Excellence" should focus on

support to existing institutions rather than the creation of new

ones.

139. Development of harmonized programmes and projects to attract

UNDP and UNFPA support: In line with the concern to promote a

greater degree of harmonization of activities of multinational

institutions in Africa, a concern equally shared by the

institutions's major donors viz UNDP and UNFPA, ECA-sponsored

institutions should endeavour to identify within the priorities

of the donors' next programming cycles, common programmes and

projects that can jointly be implemented. In so doing, attempts

should be made to establish appropriate linkages with the

activities of economic groupings such as ECOWAS, UDEAC, ECCAS,

PTA and SADC.

III. STRENGTHENING OF INSTITUTIONAL CAPACITY THROUGH REGULAR

SELF-EVALUATION AND CORRECTION

140. To aspire to centers of excellence in their specialized

areas, ECA-sponsored institutions should constantly appraise

themselves and strengthen their weaknesses through appropriate

infra-structural improvements, and staff development and

refresher training programmes. Equal attention should be given to

managerial training in order to enhance management efficiency. To

this end, the possibility of utilizing the services of ESAMI to

develop specialized training packages for ECA-sponsored

institutions in collaboration with other external institutions,

should be explored.
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IV. PROMOTION OF LINKAGES WITH THE PRIVATE AND PUBLIC SECTORS

141. ECA-sponsored institutions constitute valuable sources

of a variety of technical services to assist the private and

public sectors in Africa. The institutions should, therefore,

develop on-going interactions with these sectors in order to

provide a response to the entire spectrum of their needs.

142. To this end, ECA-sponsored institutions should establish

within their organizational structures, specialized Private and

Public Sector Support Units to conduct an outreach effort to

attract clients among these sectors. In general, the following

functions could be attributed to such Units:

(i) identify and develop strategies to promote the

satisfaction of the needs of private and public enterprises,

entrepreneurs, and institutions;

(ii) provide advice and guidance;

(iii) organize and assist in providing specialized

consultancy services;

(iv) develop a specialized directory containing the

institution's capabilities and experience relevant to the

needs of the private and public sectors;

(v) participate in and encourage the co-sponsoring of

conferences, seminars and workshops which deal with issues

important to these sectors, as a means of developing closer

relationship and making themselves known.

143. Where an institution does not have adequate technical and

financial capabilities to assist a particular client, the members

of its consortium should supplement its effort through a

contingent programme of self-help consultancy services.

V. PROMOTION OF NETWORKS WITH SIMILAR INSTITUTIONS IN THE WORLD.

144. In addition to intensifying collaboration with institutions

at the national level, ECA-sponsored institutions should develop

and intensify ties with similar institutions in the world in

order to gain from their knowledge and experiences. In the area

of staff development training, the external institutions could be

used as potential sources to provide support for appropriate

training packages.
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VI. HARMONIZATION OF OAU-8PONSORED ORGANIZATIONS AND PROMOTION OF

COOPERATION WITH ECA-SPONSORED INSTITUTIONS

145. OAU-sponsored institutions are found in a few, very specific

areas where ECA-sponsored institutions are mostly absent. These

institutions include the Pan-African Telecommunications

Union(PATU, the Pan-African News Agency(PANA), the Supreme

Council for Sports in Africa(SCSA) and the African Civil Aviation

Commission. The problems of duplication and overlapping of

objectives and functions among them, are quite not as serious as

in the case of ECA-sponsored institutions.

14 6. Nevertheless, in the field of telecommunications for

instance, PATU and PANA should endeavour to foster greater

collaboration among their activities. In this regard, the two

institutions could establish a common legislative organ along the

lines proposed for similar groups of the ECA-sponsored

institutions.

147. Collaboration between OAU and ECA-sponsored institutions

should also be fostered where common interests exist. A first

step in this direction would be to invite Heads of all the OAU-

sponsored organizations to participate in the Conference of the

Chief Executives of the ECA-sponsored institutions.

VII. STRENGTHENING OF RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN ECA AND ITS-SPONSORED

INSTITUTIONS

Technical relationship

148. In the area of project activities where a considerable

degree of cooperation exists between ECA and its sponsored

institutions by virtue of ECA's role as executing agency for a

number of the institutions's projects, such collaboration is less

evident in the regular substantive programmes of ECA. Future

planning of the biennial work programmes of ECA both at the

secretariat and MULPOC levels, should, therefore, pay due

attention to their possible linkages with those of ECA-sponsored

institutions and promote joint implementation of activities.

149. Within the limitations of its staff resources, ECA should

explore possibilities to second, on a regular basis, experts to

ECA-sponsored institutions to provide short-term assistance in

the implementation of certain activities, especially in areas

where mutually complimentary linkages exist between ECA's

programmes and those of the institutions.
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Administrative relationship

150. ECA's procedures and regulations impinging on the

administrative and financial functions of its sponsored

institutions particularly in the field of project activities

would further be reviewed in order to streamline areas that

unnecessarily inhibit the day-to-day administrative and financial

operations of the institutions.

VIII. ESTABLISHMENT OF A CONFERENCE OF MINISTERS ON ECA-SPONSORED

INSTITUTIONS

151. Concern has often been expressed about the heaviness of the

inter-governmental machinery of ECA in terms of reflecting too

many legislative and sectoral subsidiary organs. However, given

the important roles that inter-governmental institutions are

expected to play in Africa's development and integration process,

roles that have assumed greater significance with the advent of

the treaty establishing the African Economic Community, it would

be useful to establish a special Ministerial Conference to

provide overall policy direction, coordination and guidance to

the activities of these institutions.

152. In this connection, the Conference of Chief Executives of

ECA-sponsored institutions could be transformed as a Group of

Experts, or a Technical Committee of the Ministerial Conference,

incorporating other experts from member States of the

institutions, the private sector as well as Heads of the OAU-

sponsored institutions.

153. The establishment of this Ministerial Conference could be

examined within the overall framework of measures to streamline

the current ECA inter-governmental machinery, which might

necessitate eliminating certain organs or substituting new ones,

in the light of changing priorities.
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D.CONCLUSIONS

154. ECA-sponsored institutions have, in general, been confronted

with an array of problems undermining their performance and

existence. At the core of these problems has been the lack of

finance occasioned by a combination of factors which have been
examined in this paper.

155. The measures proposed in this paper attempt to address the

root causes of the institutions' financial crisis. If

implemented, they can go a long way in streamlining the

activities of ECA-sponsored institutions and bringing about

tremendous improvements in their financial sufficiency and

viability, and rendition of services to member States.

156. Suffice to point out that adjustments in the present

statutes of institutions affected by the proposed policy

arrangements will be necessary with the goodwill and support of

the present separate Governing Councils or Boards of the

institutions.

157. It is expected that decisions made by the ECA-Conference of

Ministers on the recommendations of this paper will be followed

by concrete follow-up actions by all concerned to facilitate

their implementation.
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ECA-SPONSORKT) INSTITUTIONS

(Specialized Groupings)

A. Financial and Banking Services Group

Institution Location Main Area

African Development Bank(ADB) Abidjan Development finance

DakarAfrican Center for Monetary

Studies(ACMS)

West African Clearing House

(WACH)

Freetown

Central Africa Clearing House Kinshasa

(CACH)

PTA Clearing House(PTA-CH) Lusaka

Association of African Dakar

Central Banks(AACB)

Association of African Tax Addis

Administration(AATA) Ababa

'sWdiesf'-JSc ■

Trade arrangements

Trade arrangements

Trade arrangements

Money & Finance

Studies & Research

Tax administration

Training & Research

B. Earth Resources Services Group

Regional Center for Training lie Ife

in Aerial Surveys (RECTAS)

Regional Center for Services Nairobi

in Surveying, Mapping and

Remote Sensing(RCSSHRS)

African Center for Niamey

Meteorological Applications

and Development(ACMAD)

African Organization for Algiers

Cartography and Remote Sensing

(AOCRS)

Regional Remote Sensing

Center(CRTO)

Ouagadougou

Eastern and Southern Africa Dar-es

Mineral Resources Development Salaam

Center (ESAMRDC)

Aerial Surveys

Remote Sensing

Training

Aerial Surveys

Remote Sensing

Cartography

Training

Meteorology

Training

Cartography

Remote Sensing

Research

Remote Sensing

Information Services

Mineral Resources

Mining

Laboratory Services
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Earth Resources Services GroupCcontd^

Institution Location

Central Africa Mineral Brazzaville

Resources Development

Center(CAMRDC)

Main Area

Mineral Resources

Mining

Laboratory Services

C. «i iv>wl opment* Services Group

African Regional Center Dakar

for fechnology(ARCT)

African Regional Center Ibadan

for Engineering Design

and Manufacturing(ARCEDEM)

African Institute for Higher Nairobi

Technical Training and

Research (AIHTTR)

African Regional Organization Nairobi

for Standardization(ARSO)

African Regional Center for Bujumbura

Solar Energy(ARCSE)

African Regional Industrial Harare

Property Organization(ARIPO)

African Intellectual Yaounde

Property Organization(AIPO)

Technology

Training : :j ./'/.■•,-■ :
Information Services

Engineering Design

Training

Technological &

Engineering

Research and

Training

Technological

& Engineering

Standards &

Quality Control

Solar energy

Pilot Projects

Research

Industrial Property

Patenting &

legislation

Industrial/

Intellectual

Property Patenting

& legislation

. f r
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D. Socio-Economic Development: Planning

and Management: Services Group '■■:

Institution Location

African Institute for Economic Dakar

Development and Planning(IDEP)

African Center for Applied Tripoli

Research and Training in

Social Development(ACARTSOD)

Regional Institute for

Population Studies(RIPS)

Main Area

Economic Planning

Training

Accra

Social. Development

Training

Research

Population

Research

Training .

Regional for Demographic

Research and Training(IFORD)

Eastern and Southern African

Management Institute(ESAMI)

African Association for Public

Administration and Management
(AAPAM)

United Nations African Institute

for the Prevention of Crime and

Treatment of Offenders(UNAFRI)

Yaounde Population

Research

Training

Arusha Management &

Entrepreneurial

Training

Nairobi Public Admin.

Advisory Services

Kampala Crime &

Prevention

Research &

Training

E. Trade and Transport Services Group

Association of African Trade

Promotion Organization(AATPO)

Eastern and Southern Africa

Preferential Trade Area(PTA)

Federation of African Chambers

of Commerce(FACC)

Port Management Association

for Eastern & Southern Africa

(PMAESA)

Tangier Trade Promotion

Coordination

Lusaka Trade Promotion

Econ. Cooperation

Addis Trade Investment

Ababa Promotion

Mombasa Port Management

Coastal Shipping

Training
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Trade and Transport Services Group contd

Institution

Port Management Association

for West and Central Africa

(PHAWCA)

Port Management Association

for North Africa(PMANA)

Trans-East African Highway

Authority(TEAHA)

Lagos-Mombasa Trans African

Highway Authority(TAHA)

Inter-African Coffee

Organi zation(OIC)

African Institute for

Training of Railway

Personnel(ESACCF)

Lagos Pprt_Management

;\ :fc:p,as^l Shipping
Training': /v

h

Addis

Ababa

Addis

Ababa

Abidjan

Coastal Shipping

Training1*-"

UNTACDA

Programme

UNTACDA

Programme

Coffee

Development

Brazzaville Railway

Manpower

Development
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ANNEX II

1

ECA-SPONSORED INSTITUTIONS

QUESTIONNAIRE

PART I

FULL NAME OF INSTITUTION:

YEAR OF ESTABLISHMENT:

MEMBER STATES:

ORGANIZATIONAL STRUCTURED Please attach,indicating both

encumbered positions and posts not filled for lack of resources)

STATUTORY ORGANS:

PRINCIPAL OBJECTIVES:

MAIN PRODUCTS PRODUCED:(Both in the past and present).
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MAIN SERVICES PROVIDED:( include advisory and consultancy

services in the past and present.)

TYPE OF TRAINING PROGRAMMES CONDUCTED:

AMOUNT OF ANNUAL BUDGET:(Please specify main components of
budget).

SOURCES OF FUNDING:(Indicate amounts received annually, the

purposes utilized for, and the degree of reliability, with
respect to member states contributions, indicate paying and not
paying countries, and regularity and extent of payments).

SOURCES OF REVENUE:(Specify income received by source,

product or services).



PART II

(i) Describe the nature and causes of the main problems including
financial constraints facing your institution? "

(11) Outline what is being done or can be done to improve your
institution's financial situation and redress major problems
Highlight resource mobilization efforts, how they have been or
not been successful, and other self-financing mechanisms
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(iv) What areas of your institution's activities or programmes
tS1 t dli subregional ETJ^L

(iv) is your institution favourable to a merger with other



PART III

iiL75 o«! c*ientele of y^r institution's products and
services? Please be specific. Do not simply say " member states"

?rDr^£H produ°tS Md service* ^edby these iiSfS S
is provided free and what is paid for?

<ii)How are your institution's products and services made known?

(iii) Are these products and services also being provided bv
national institutions, the public or private sectors?

(iv) How significant is the demand for your institution's
products and services? Please elaborate.

(v) is the institution able to meet the demand for its products
and services adequately? is it operating under capacity?

the i
S3CiSt between the Products and services that

provides and the private sector?
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PART IV

(i)
.0* the Present relationship between

Hl9h ght the strengths ana

(ii) What kind of relationship would you like to see exist
between ECA and institutions sponsored by it?



PART V

(1) What are the current and future plans of your institution?

(ii) What are its present and future needs?

(iii) How will or can these needs be met and sustained?

imminent demise a

(a) Largely dependent on undp or UNFPA resources and very
vulnerable to discontinuation of these resources.

(b) Largely dependent on member states contributions and
very vulnerable to non-payment of contributions.

(c) Financially self-sufficient and least
affected by lack of resources from UNDP,UNFPA or
contributions frojn member states.

(d) A dying institution.

(e) A popular institution.



ANNEX III

REPORTED ARREARS OP MEMBER STATES" CONTRIBUTIONS
OF SOME ECA-SPONSORED INSTITITUTIONS IN OOP's OF USS

COUNTRIES

Algeria

Angola

Benin

Botwswana

Burkina Faso

Burundi

Cameroon

Cape Verde

CAR

Chad

Comoros

Congo

Cote d'lvoire

Dj ibouti

Egypt

Ethiopia

Equat. Guinea

Gabon

Gambia

Ghana

Guinea Bissau

Guinea Conakr
Kenya

Lesotho

Liberia

Libya

Madagascar

Malawi

Mali

Mauritania

Mauritius

Morocco

Mozambique

Niger

Nigeria

Rwanda

Sao Tome & P.

Senegal

Seychelles

Sierra Leone

Somalia

Sudan

Swaziland

1

IDEP

956

64

127

144

30

160

25

60

97

255

60

255

512

90

339

300

60

293

121

363

60

249

344

45

210

,038

35

195

172

136

120

190

161

194

430

225

60

-

44

311

150

512

120

IPORD

235

168

12

235

235

150

235

235

102

150

150

25

187

2

235

235

235

235

235

235

125

235

RIPS ARIPO ARSO ARCT

75

75

75

75

75

75

75

75

75

75

75

75

75

75

40

119

439

95

24

16

16

16

22

16

48

148

185

382

16

23

22

16

2,367

117

70

181

109

183

2,027

404

204

1,001

123

159

694

279

77

204

252

1,520

551

208

757

178

62

140

208

818


